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18 August 2023 
 
Shannon Nicholson 
Principal Adviser, Listings Compliance  
Level 40, Central Park 
152-158 St George's Tce 
PERTH  WA  6000 
 
Via email: 
tradinghaltsperth@asx.com.au 
Shannon.Nicholson@asx.com.au 
 
Dear Shannon, 
 
VOLUNTARY SUSPENSION REQUEST  
 
Further to the request on 17 August 2023 for the securities of Kinetiko Energy Limited 
(“Company”) to be placed in voluntary suspension, the Company hereby requests that its 
securities continue be placed in voluntary suspension in accordance with ASX Listing Rule 
17.2, pending the release of the Maiden Resources and Reserves announcement by the 
Company, and a further project update to follow. 
 
The Company requests that the voluntary suspension ends on the date the anticipated 
announcement referred to above is released to the market, which the Company anticipates 
will occur Monday 21 August 2023. 
 
The Company is not aware of any reason why the voluntary suspension should not be 
granted, or of any other information necessary to inform the market about the suspension. 
 
This request has been authorised for release to ASX by the Company's Board of Directors. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Kinetiko Energy Limited 
 
 
 
 
Simon Whybrow 
Company Secretary 
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